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 Editors welcome 

Welcome to the Autumn edition of our newsletter  

 

 

Contact us: 

If you have any news you would like to 

share please send an email to  

Michelle Bennett, Clare Eaglesfield , 

Claire Hardy, Liz Marder, Sam Ward or 

Ginny McGivern. 

The deadline for the 

next issue is 25th 

November 2014. 

This information is available in 

different languages and formats. For 

more information please contact 

Michelle Bennett   

michelle.bennett2@nuh.nhs.uk 

Clare Eaglesfield 

on behalf of the editorial team 

Good luck to Bev Waithe who is running the 

Robin Hood half marathon on 28 September. 

For details of how to sponsor her, go to page 

17. 

 

Finally, itôs that time of year again!  

Octoberfest is back and the Better for You 

team have all the information on pages 26 

and 27. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read all the 

articles in the newsletter. 

Hello Autumn 

 

Which means the nights are drawing in and 

we can start looking forward to Christmas 

(only 14 weeks to go!) 

 

No Horsley Herald following Angelaôs 

departure, but we have lots of fun and 

interesting articles to share with you all this 

month. 

 

There was lots of activity in the Childrenôs 

hospital over the summer.  

In July, the English Youth Ballet came and 

gave a short performance (page 13).  

On page 10 there is a round up of all the 

summer fun and on page 18 see what 

happened on Heroes & Villains Day. 

 

We also have articles about Childrenôs 

Hospital staff. On page 3 you can find out all 

about the inspirational work done by Jacqui 

Macintyre to help young patients awaiting 

stoma surgery. On page 31 find out a bit 

more about the role of a Children & Young 

Peopleôs Emotional Health Worker when we 

speak to Lucy Rychwalska-Brown. 

 

We have got updates on Building the Best 

and the Childrenôs Cancer & Neurosciences 

Ward Appeal on pages 14 and 15. 

 

Even though itôs autumn, there is still an 

opportunity have some fun and raise money. 

You will find details of a Quiz Night in this 

edition. 



 News 

 

 

An occupational therapistôs lifelong passion for needlework has inspired her to create educational 

dolls to help young patients awaiting stoma surgery learn more about their operations. Rag dolls, 

Elvis and Priscilla were created by Jacqui McIntyre, Occupational Therapist and Clinical Coordinator 

at NCH. 

  

The dolls feature little felt stomas on their abdomens and are designed to help parents understand 

the physical aspects of their childrenôs condition. The theory is that seeing stoma sites and 

colostomy bags on the dolls first can help make a childôs expectations of surgery less frightening as 

they know what to expect. 

  

Jacqui said: ñStoma dolls are not a new concept. They have been used in hospitals around the 

world. My colleague, Ali Wright, Clinical Nurse Specialist for Stomas, knew about my sewing hobby 

and asked me to make two stoma dolls for NCH. I made them over a weekend and donated them to 

the ward who christened them Elvis and Priscilla. The dolls have been very well received by nurses 

and patients who joke that they have become new members of the team.ò 

  

Jacqui, who also made bunting for the Childrenôs Hub at NCH added: ñElvis and Priscilla give young 

patients a companion to share their experiences with so they donôt feel isolated. Older children 

benefit from the stoma dolls too because talking about them helps to break the ice, through 

laughter, when talking about uncomfortable or sensitive topics.ò 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    L to R: Verity Bingham, Jacqui McIntyre, Allison Lyon  with her two-year-old daughter Kayla MacLeod-Lyon 

Elvis and Priscilla help teach stoma care  



 News 

 

 

From 7th - 10th August 2014, over 750 transplant recipients descended on Bolton to take part in 

the 2014 Westfield Health British Transplant Games.  
 

NUH recipients included 16 adults and 9 children from the East Midlands, East of England and 

South Yorkshire, as the Nottingham Children's Renal unit is a supra regional unit, covering the 

whole of the old Trent region.  

Between them, they returned with an amazing total of 32 medals in a number of sports including 

track and field, swimming, archery, darts, badminton, tennis, ten-pin bowling, golf, cricket, cycling 

and volleyball. Throughout the event, competitors were cheered on by a number of supporters 

including family, friends and hospital staff.   
 

The Westfield Health British Transplant Games are an annual event which take place in a 

different part of the UK each year. The games are open to people of all ages who have received 

a life-saving organ transplant and aim to improve the health and wellbeing of transplant 

recipients, promote friendship between transplant recipients, whilst also raising awareness of the 

need for more people to join the organ donation register.  
 

Harry Bawden, 7, from Sheffield took part in this yearôs games and returned with a bronze medal. 

He received a kidney transplant 3 years ago and this is his second transplant games.  

Harryôs mum said ñHarry is over the moon; I am not sure we have ever seen him so elated, he 

has been kissing his medal. It is a great achievement for him!ò 
 

Avais Javid, 18, a member of the adult team and attending his first games returned with  

silver medals in cricket and volleyball, said óôThe most memorable part of the games was seeing 

the fantastic skill that the competitors have. It gives me hope for the future and shows that even 

when things get difficult, people have managed to maintain their physical abilities to a high level.ôô  
 

Matt Tomlin, Nottingham adults transplant games team manager, said ñThe transplant games are 

the friendliest and most positive sporting event I have ever seen or been involved with. Alongside 

the competitive side of the games there is a strong community element that shines through as all 

the competitors come together to celebrate the gift of life that they have received through an 

organ transplant.ôô  

Huge medal haul for Nottingham at British 

Transplant Games  



 News 

ñThe teams success in Bolton was more than we could have hoped for. Many of our competitors 

have had to overcome a number of difficult personal battles and challenges due to their health, so 

for them to take part in an event like this is a real achievement.ôô 

 

Kate Frost, Nottingham Childrenôs transplant games team manager said, ñThe Transplant Games 

bring together a network of support and an atmosphere of positivity and celebration that I have 

never witnessed before. I know that our children will take away so much more than the medals 

they have won.ò  

 

ñThe Games not only promote participation in physical activity, but improved self-confidence, social 

skills and a heightened sense of emotional well-being.ò 

 

ñFor our children, Bolton was a success that stretches further than we could have ever imagined. 

We know this due to the smiling faces of all our team throughout the weekend, showing  us that 

they were achieving, enjoying and celebrating their experiences.ôô  

 

The Nottingham teams were supported by funding from the British Kidney Patient Association, the 

Nottingham Hospitals Charity and the Mansfield Building Society.   

 

For more information about the Westfield Health British Transplant Games visit 

www.britishtransplantgames.co.uk or follow @WHBTG on Twitter. 

To add your name to the NHS Organ Donor Register call 0300 1232323, text SAVE to 84118 or 

visit www.organdonation.nhs.uk  

 

For more information please call Matt Tomlin (Nottingham adults team manager) on 07976 190052, 

or Kate Frost (Nottingham Childrenôs team manager) on 0115 9249924 ext. 70691 

 

British Transplant Games continued  

http://www.britishtransplantgames.co.uk/
http://www.organdonation.nhs.uk/
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The Safeguarding Childrenôs Team 

have moved! 
 
We are now on the corridor leading to 

Childrenôs Clinic South in the first three 

rooms on the left. 

 

Room 1 ï Safeguarding Children Admin 

Team - Marina ext. 66595 / Sandy ext. 66275 

 

Room 2 ï Safeguarding Children & Young 

People Named Nurse ï Alyson Packham  

ext. 63432 

Safeguarding Named Midwife  ext. 62616 

 

Room 3 ï Safeguarding Children Nurse 

Specialists ï Carol  Arme, Kirsty Bloor, Caryn 

Edwards, Caroline Wood ext. 62921 / 63813. 

Safeguarding Midwife - Shez Davey ext. 

64048 

 

 

Welcome 
 

Welcome to Lucy Clarkson, Midwife, who 

has joined the Safeguarding Midwives Team 

on secondment for two days per week for the 

next year. 

 

 

Changes to how we work 
 

Changes to how we work were introduced in 

July 2014. We have reviewed our practice 

and in order to offer a better service and 

meet the needs of the organisation, the team 

will no longer be visiting all the wards on a 

daily basis.   

The intention is to provide an increased level 

of support to the wards / departments with 

the greatest level of need. 

 

In order to achieve this we do need you 

continued support with regards to informing 

the team on a daily basis of admissions 

where you have safeguarding concerns. 

 

The team will continue to follow up self-harm 

admissions, attend the doctorsô handover 

and contact/visit the óhot spotô wards where 

there are known safeguarding concerns. 

 

If you have safeguarding concerns with 

regards to a baby, child or young person 

please contact us for advice and support. 

Å Email 

safeguardingchildrenteam@nuh.nhs.uk 

Å Telephone the safeguarding office ext. 

62921 (answer phone available if out of 

office) 

Å Nurses mobile number - 07812 268132 

 

 

Thank You 
 

Thank you for your positive response to 

these changes and please use the electronic 

safeguarding notification to inform us of  

safeguarding concerns in your area. 

 

Thank you for your continued hard work in 

safeguarding unborn babies, babies, children 

and young people that use our services as 

this seems to be an ever increasing area of 

all our work. 

Safeguarding update  

mailto:safeguardingchildrenteam@nuh.nhs.uk


 News 

 

 

First New Tram Named After Nurse Award 

Winner  

Award winning childrenôs nurse, Julie Poulter has  

unveiled her name on the first of Nottinghamôs new  

trams at a special ceremony which was held on  

Friday 18th July.    

                              

Julie, a children's orthopaedic nurse specialist at the  

Queenôs Medical Centre, amassed the most votes in  

a special award scheme organised by Nottingham  

University Hospitals NHS Trust and sponsored by NET. 
 

In recognition of her devotion and care for patients, her prize was to have her name carried on one 

of the new Citadis trams for the next 12 months and Julie performed the unveiling ceremony at the 

Station Street tram stop. 
 

Well done to Alison Campbell, Jane Brown, Andrea Cronshaw, Jennifer Shipman, Katie Manning, 

Tanesha Henry, Vreni Verhoeven and Jackie Browne, who were also nominated for the 2014 
Childrenôs nurse award.  
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Thanks to the Jessica Hope Foundation patients from wards E39/E40 have been able to enjoy two 

more events. With the help of New College Nottingham we were able to offer a semi professional 

photo shoot for a group of young people. The college very kindly organised a makeup artist, hair 

dressers and photographers to enhance the experience. The young people were pampered from 

head to toe, which helped build their self-esteem and confidence. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

We also took 11 patients, each bringing a friend, to the new Annieôs Burger Shack in Nottingham. 

They took advantage of  trying the many different fillings, such as óthe Elvisô (Peanut Butter and 

Jam), óthe Sunday Roastô (Yorkshire pudding, peas, stuffing, potato and gravy) and also óthe Death 

Rayô (Jalapenos, pure hit chilli paste and a whole grilled scotch bonnet!!!) New friendships were 

built, numbers were swapped and tummies were extremely full!!! 

  
Sam Ward and Catherine Gibney 

 

Photo shoots and burger bonanza!  


